
 

 

May 28, 2025 

Hello All; 

This year has been rough on the muzzle loading clubs in central Ohio. Lots of cancelations!  Our 
last shoot was on May 4th, it was an impromptu Woods Walk since we did not get to have the one 
in April. Rick Horton was the host and we did have to put up with muddy wet conditions. I think 
we had about 12 shooters, Gary Bevard led the pack and Bill Grubaugh was second, and I think 
Trent entered the Hall of Shame with a dry ball. Thank you to all that helped with the match. 

The next club event is the Founder’s Day Weekend Shoot on June 7th and 8th. We will not be 
having a Field Walk. Saturday will be all a Novelty Shoot, prizes will be meat, each shooter will 
take home a prize. Bring your pistols, we should have time to shoot after the novelty is done. 

On Sunday it will be our normal paper target match. Prizes will be Merchandise; every shooter 
takes home a prize. The top scoring (club member) will win a Custom Hand Made Tomahawk by 
Gary Bevard, Ken Netting and myself.   

The Conservation Club welcomes us to camp for the weekend, so try and take advantage of this 
offer.   Hope to see you all at the range! 

Mark Hazel 


